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IMPORTANT NOTICES 
 

The ANZAC Reunion Activity date has 

changed it is now  9
th

 April 2011 

 

The major changes to the ANZAC March 
which occurred last year will continue this 
year. 
 

WW2 AEME Veterans will be in Group 5  

AEME/RAEME members will be Group 12A  

A RAEME Vietnam group is being introduced 
and they will march with Group 10B 

For more details see Page 7 

 

Details are also available on RSL website 
WWW.rslsa.org.au 

 

. 

http://www.rslsa.org.au/
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Contact 
 

Craig Williams 
Managing Director 
27 Church Place 
PORT ADELAIDE SA 5015 
Ph: 08 8447 1044 
Fx: 08 8447 6564 
 

craig@jandhwilliams.com 
 

www.jandhwilliams.com 
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Member of the 
Defence Teaming 

Centre 

             CAPABILITIES 

 Laser Cutting 

 Turret Punching 

 Folding 

 Dust & Fume 

Control 

 Fabrication 

J&H Williams Holdings Pty 
Ltd 
Established 1946 
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AEME/RAEME Association of SA 
DIARY DATES 2011 

 

 Activity/Function Date 
 

 - 2011 RAEME Mixed ANZAC Reunion Saturday 9th April  

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 14th April 

 - 2011 ANZAC Day March Monday 25th April 

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 16th June 

 - 2011 Officer, WOs & SNCOs Formal Dinner TBA 

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 18th August 

 - RAEME Luncheon Tuesday 6th September 

 - RAEME Corps Seminar 20-21 October 

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 27th October 

 - RAEME All Ranks Dinner (Mixed) TBA  

 - Annual General Meeting (tentative) Sunday 4th December 

 - RAEME Birthday Family Function Sunday 4th December 

 

OTHER RELEVANT ACTIVITY DATES 
April – July 2011 

Reserve Forces Day Activities 
RFD March -  Mount Gambier   Weekend 1-3 July (March on Sat 2nd July) 
RFD Luncheon Keswick (combined with RUSI)    Sunday 3rd July 

Army Museum of SA 
Salute to the ANZACs  (10/27 RSAR band in concert)   Keswick Sat 15th April 
History Week Lunch with Guest Speakers    Keswick Wed 25th May 
AMOSA Open Day (for Associations and serving members) Keswick Sun 29th May 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

VALE  –  Lest We Forget 

 

SGT ENGLAND John Robert 
Recovery and Vehicle mechanic  

Passed away 4 May 2010 
 

COOK David  

Ex-RAEME, Vietnam Veteran and JLU(V) 

Passed away 15 Feb 2011 
 

COL HICKS-HALL Norm 

Inaugural OC 106 Wksps Vietnam 

Died in house fire 14 Feb 2011 
 

CAPT MAHONEY Andrew 

GRes, ARA, Army Reserve and JLU(S) 

Died tragically 18 Feb 2011 
 

WO1 WESTON Gregory Robert  

ASM  9th Force Support Battalion 

Passed away 11 March 2011 (cancer) 
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DON’T FORGET  

If you hear of one of our fellow members being sick let one of the committee know 

ASAP so they can organise someone to contact them.  All of us need to participate. 
 
 
 
 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS 
 
 

Has your membership expired or is it about to expire ?????? 
 

Check the last page of this Newsletter and if the date shown is 2011 
or earlier you need to contact our 

Membership Officer - Bob Matthew on 8272 7472  ASAP. 
 

CHECK THE LIST NOW 
 
 
 
 
 

Good, Better, Best 

GOOD  
A cop from the NSW Police was watching for speeders, 

but wasn't getting many. 
Then he discovered the problem - a 12-year-old boy was 

standing up the road with a hand painted sign, which 
read 'RADAR TRAP AHEAD.' 

The officer then found a young accomplice down the 

road with a sign reading 'TIPS' and a bucket full of 
money (And we used to just sell lemonade!) 

BETTER 

A motorist was mailed a picture of his car speeding 
through a speed camera radar near Penrith with a Fine 

of $160 included. 
Being cute, he sent the police department a picture of 

$160. 

The police responded with another mailed photo of 
handcuffs. 

BEST 

A young woman was pulled over for speeding. 

As a NSW Policeman walked to her car window, flipping 

open his ticket book, she said, 'I bet you are going to sell 
me a ticket to the Policemen's Ball.' 

He replied, ' New South Wales Police don't have balls.' 

There was a moment of silence while she smiled, and he 
realized what he'd just said. 

He then closed his book, got back in his patrol car and 
left. 

She was laughing too hard to start her car.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

AUSTEST ELECT 
Licensed Electrician 

 

 Domestic Electrical Work  
and Repairs 

 Appliance Safety Testing 

 Tagging and Repairs 

 RCD Testing 
 

DISCOUNTS AVAILABLE ON 

PRESENTATION OF THIS 

ADVERTISEMENT 
 

Phone George on 0438 264 475 for a  
 

 

 

PO Box 40  

CAMPBELLTOWN  SA  5074 
 

www.austestelect.com.au 
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2011 RAEME MIXED ANZAC REUNION 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOTE CHANGE OF DATE FROM PREVIOUSLY ADVISED 

 

In the February Newsletter we advised the proposed date was 16th April, due to other unit 

commitments the function will now be held on Saturday 9th April. 

Permission has been given for our Association to conduct the 2011 RAEME Mixed ANZAC Reunion in 

the combined Warradale Area Other Ranks Canteen (southern side of the oval) on Saturday 9th 

April commencing at 7:00pm. Format will be similar to last year. A BBQ meal will be available from 

approximately 7:15pm to 8:15pm. Cost is $7:50 per head. Refreshments will be available from the 

Bar at mess prices. A “Remembrance Ceremony” will be held at 9:00pm commencing with “Last Post”. 

The function is expected to conclude at 11:30pm. 

This function is for serving and ex-serving members and their partners and friends. It will be an 

opportunity to renew old acquaintances, meet soldiers recently posted to Edinburgh and reminisce. 

An invitation with full details is attached to this Newsletter. 

Please contact our Secretary Don Harvy on (08) 8387 6169, mobile (0403 996 224) or email 

(harvyfamily@iprimus.com.au) before Tuesday 5th April and let him know whether you will be 

attending and the number and names of all guests who will be attending with you.  

Note -:  If the Security Level at Warradale Barracks increases, it may be necessary to either 

supply a list of names of those attending to the Security personnel on the gate, or advise those 

attending of a change of Venue. 

Some assistance will be required with Set Up, cooking the BBQ, collecting money at the door, selling 

Raffle Tickets, and Clean Up. Please let Don know if you can assist in any way. 

SEE THE ATTACHED FLYER FOR MORE DETAILS 
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All Auto Electrical Repairs & 
Installations of: 

 

 ALTERNATORS 

 STARTER MOTORS 

 CAR IMMOBILISERS 

 HANDS FREE KITS 

 ALARMS 

ROD WEBB 

AUTO 

ELECTRICAL 

2 Muriel Avenue 
SOMERTON PARK  SA  4044 

8294 4599 
 

 

Disk Pads and Brake Linings 
Disk and Drum Machining 
Exchange Bonded Shoes 
Exchange Boosters and Callipers 
New Cylinders and Spares 
Exchange Re-sleeved 
Stainless Steel Cylinders 

Clutch Rebuilding and Repairs 

New and Exchange Clutch Kits 
Flywheel Grinding 
Clutch Plate Relining 
Clutch Hydraulic Repairs 
Clutch Servo Repairs for  

Heavy Vehicles 

Steel Brake Pipes made to order 

Phone: (08) 8277 8122 
 

Fax: (08) 8374 1576 

3 Pinn Street 
ST MARYS  SA  5042 

Member 
 MTA

A 

SPECIALISING IN ALL TYPES OF VEHICLES 
INCLUDING AGRICULTURAL, HEAVY DUTY, 

SPECIAL APPLICATIONS ETC 

www.allclutchandbrake.com.au 

 

Telephone: 0418 839 607 
 

08 8388 5739 

Member  

RAJA’S MOBILE  
MECHANICAL REPAIRS 

 
Servicing and repairs to most makes of cars 
& vans and minor repairs to tractors. 
 

 TUNE-UPS 

 BRAKES 

 CLUTCH AND CYLINDER  

 HEAD REPAIRS 
 

 

 
 
 
 
PO Box 22 
MYLOR  SA  5153 

 
Proprietors: 

 

Chris and Thi yen Rajasingham  
(MIAME) 

RANKS UTO 

LECTRICS 

AND AIRCONDITIONING 

For all auto electrical 

& air conditioning 

repairs & service 

 

15 CROSS KEYS ROAD 

SALISBURY SA 

 

Phone: (08) 8281 7955 

  

 

AND AIRCONDITIONING 
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The ANZAC Commemorative March 

Monday 25 April commencing at 9:30am. 
 
More details available at www.rslsa.org.au  

(Including Next-of-Kin requirements) 

As reported briefly in the February Newsletter the 

MAJOR CHANGES made to last year’s March apply 

again this year. Our WW2 veterans remain near the 

front in Group 5 and the AEME/RAEME Association 

members are in Group 12A. 

Frank Owen has arranged with the March 

Committee for RAEME Vietnam Veterans to march 

as a separate RAEME group in Group 10B.  If you 

are eligible and wish to to march with this group 

contact Frank, his phone number is 8384 7291. 

 

Assembly Areas 

 WW2 Veterans – Northern Side of North Tce 

 Association– Northern Side of Grenfell St and 

west side of Pulteney Street. 

(See map on page 14). 

Any ANZAC Day March queries should be directed 

to our Unit Guides, Brian Holmes on phone (08) 8362 

3216 or Mike Culley on phone (08) 8294 3820.  

The route is the same as last year, from the starting 

point (Kintore Ave), West along North Terrace, 

North along King William Road and right into Sir 

Edwin Smith Avenue to the dispersal area in 

Pennington Gardens. 

Salutes (the Association Banner is to be lowered on 

the “eyes right”) are to be paid at the National War 

Memorial and the South African War Memorial on 

North Terrace, and the Official Dais on the eastern 

side of King William Road near the Parade Ground at 

Torrens Training Depot. 

Vehicles will be available for veterans who can no 

longer make the distance. 

Please let Don Harvy know (08) 8387 6169, 

mobile (0403 996 224) or email 

(harvyfamily@iprimus.com.au) if you require a 

seat. The vehicle will return passengers to Pulteney 

Street immediately after the marchers have been 

dismissed at the end of the March. The RSL is 

providing the vehicle(s) and they will form a “Pod” 

of vehicles behind each group. This is to prevent 

marchers directly behind the veterans from being 

forced to breathe exhaust fumes. 

 

Carers: 

One carer or wheelchair pusher is permitted to assist 

a veteran within unit ranks. 

March Conduct and Paying of Compliments 

Unit flags, banners and roundels are to be lowered for 

all salutes. Yellow unit identification signs are to 

remain upright and facing the front at the saluting 

points, except on approaching the Official Dais, where 

they are turned half-right for the salute on the order 

EYES-RIGHT and then returned to face the front on 

the order EYES-FRONT. 

Free car parking 

U Park and Ezi Park will be providing free parking upon 

display of Service Medals or RSL Badge at: 

 Gawler Place Car Park 4.00 am – 6.00 pm 

(no entry/exit possible between 8:00am - 11:00am) 

 Hungry Jack’s Car Park 7:00am - midnight 

(no entry/exit possible between 8:00am - 11:00am) 

 Harris Scarfe’s Car Park 7:30am - 6:pm  

 Union Street Car Park:   7.30 am to 6.00 pm 

 Frome Street Car Park:   7.30 am to 6.00 pm 

 Bent Street Car Park:     7.30 am to 6.00 pm 

Details on the location of toilet facilities are shown on 

he map on Page 14. 

After the March:  

Food, refreshments, Two Up and entertainment will be 

available at Torrens Parade Ground.  

Approval has been obtained for Association 

members to meet in the Sergeants’ Mess at 

Keswick Barracks for refreshments and a light 

luncheon after the March. Please be advised that the 

Standard of Dress for inside the Mess is neat civilian 

attire with a collared shirt.  

Civilian, ex-serving and retired members of any rank 

are more than welcome to attend as long as they are 

properly attired and do not display poor behaviour. 

However, current serving members who are not 

eligible for membership of a Sergeants’ Mess are not 

invited to attend and should attend their rank 

respective Mess. Mess protocol dictates that all 

personnel attending the Mess should introduce 

themselves as a member of the AEME/RAEME 

Association to the PMC or the senior Mess member. 

http://www.rslsa.org.au/
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RAEME LUNCHEON 

 
 

The next Luncheon get-together for all ex-

serving AEME or RAEME personnel will be held 

on Tuesday 6th September at the Cremorne 

Hotel, 207 Unley Road, Unley, at 12:00pm. This 

Luncheon is being organised by Bob Killoran.  

If anyone would like to attend, please 

contact Bob Killoran on phone 08 8270 2222 

before Friday 4th Sep so they can let the 

Pub know how many to cater for.  

 

If you know of others who spent time with 

AEME or RAEME, please let them know or bring 

them along. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Private 

and 

Insurance 

DAVIES 
CRASH REPAIRS 

 

Barry Davies 
Proprietor 

 
 
 
 

8374 0703 
 

21 Dunorlan Road 
Edwardstown 

HOLDFAST ELECTRICAL 
 

& AIR CONDITIONING SERVICES 
 

Electrical 

Refrigeration 

Air Conditioning 

Installations 

Maintenance 

Repairs 

12A Amelia Street 
HOVE  SA  5048 

 
Licence No: PGE140037 

 

Accreditation No: 1840 

DOUG PAMMENTER 

    Phone: (08) 8298 2857 
 

Fax: (08) 8358 1090 
 

Mobile: 0417 840 279 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
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ARMY MUSEUM OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA 

Keswick Barracks 
 

MUSEUM 2011 FUND RAISING ACTIVITIES 

 

 Sat.15
th

 April-“Salute the ANZACS” Band Musical 
Night (See poster on this page) 

 

Wed. 25
th

 May, 12pm - “History Week Lunch”  
- Two Course Lunch (main course and dessert) 
- 3 Excellent guest speakers 

 Lady Mary Downer (Searchlight Battery) 

 MAJ Rex Lipman  (Europe) 

 WO2 Jack Treadrea (Commandos) 

- Cost $20 per person 
 

Join the RAEME table(s) to enjoy either of 
these functions--contact COL Greg Rosser 

Email:  gregrosser@adam.com.au 

Mobile:  0423 715 464 

 

Ticket available from Museum Office 

Wednesdays by calling 8305 6374 or by email 

to WO2 Love at james.love@defence.gov.au 

or Ray Saunders 0401 083 841 

While the Museum is open every Sunday and you 
are welcome to visit the Museum any time, they 
are holding a special Associations and serving 
members day on Sunday 29th May. 

It is planned to introduce a RAEME display based 
around the recently acquired twin boom wrecker 

and our Association and the museum would 
appreciate your input and suggestions 

Why not come along and see it for yourself and let 
us know what you think we should do. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Finally  
A computer message 

 I can understand 

 

 

 

 

 

ANZAC SALUTE 
Performed by 10/27 Battalion Royal South 

Australia Regiment Band 

IF YOU LOVE BAND MUSIC THIS IS 

NOT TO BE MISSED 

PERFORMED BY THE 10/27th BATTALION,  
ROYAL SOUTH AUSTRALIA REGIMENT BAND

THE ARMY MUSEUM OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA FOUNDATION

PRESENTS

WHERE: BUILDING 34A, KESWICK BARRACKS (PLENTY 
OF FREE OFF STREET PARKING

WHEN: FRIDAY 15 April 2011

TIME: STARTS 7.00PM FOR 7.30PM

COSTS: ADULTS $15.00, 

STUDENTS and CHILDREN UNDER 18 ADMITTED FREE

AMENITIES: BAR SERVING WINE, BEER AND 
SOFT DRINKS AT REASONABLE PRICES

COMPLIMENTARY TEA, COFFEE, BISCUITS and 
NIBBLES

CONTACT: RAY SAUNDERS (MONDAY and 
WEDNESDAY) ON 8305 6705 OR MOB 0401 083 841

www.amosa.org.au

mailto:gregrosser@adam.com.au
mailto:james.love@defence.gov.au
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Sensitivity Lecture... 

Everyone seems to be in such a hurry to scream 

'racism' these days.  

A customer asked, "In what aisle could I find the 

Irish sausages. The sales assistant asks, "Are you 

Irish?" 

The guy, clearly offended, says, "Yes I am, but let 

me ask you something. “If I had asked for Italian 

sausage, would you ask me if I was Italian? Or if I 

had asked for German Bratwurst, would you ask 

me if I was German? Or if I asked for a kosher hot 

dog would you ask me if I was Jewish? Or if I had 

asked for a Taco, would you ask if I was Mexican? 

Or if I asked for Polish sausage, would you ask if I 

was Polish?" 

The sales assistant says, "No, I probably wouldn't." 

The guy says, "Well then, because I asked for Irish 

sausage, why did you ask me if I'm Irish?" 

The sales assistant replied, "Because you're in 

Bunnings." 

 

To Be 6 Again!   

A man was sitting on the edge of the bed, watching his  

wife, who was looking at herself in the mirror. Since 

her birthday was not far off he asked what she'd like to 

have for her birthday. 

 'I'd like to be six again', she replied, still looking in the 

mirror .. 

On the morning of her Birthday, he arose early, made 

her a nice big bowl of Lucky Charms, and then took her 

to Six Flags theme park. What a day! He put her on 

every ride in the park; the Death Slide, the Wall of 

Fear, the Screaming Roller Coaster, everything there 

was. 

Five hours later they staggered out of the theme park. 

Her head was reeling and her stomach felt upside down. 

He then took her to a McDonald's where he ordered her 

a Happy Meal with extra fries and a chocolate shake. 

Then it was off to a movie, popcorn, a soda pop, and 

her favourite candy, M&M's. What a fabulous 

adventure!  

Finally she wobbled home with her husband and 

collapsed into bed exhausted.  

He leaned over his wife with a big smile and lovingly 

asked, 'Well dear, what was it like being six again?' 

Her eyes slowly opened and her expression suddenly 

changed 

I meant my dress size, you f------ retard!!!!' 

The moral of the story: Even when a man is listening, 

he is gonna get it wrong. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

GOUGH’S MECHANICAL & 

RADIATOR SERVICES 

 GENERAL MECHANICAL 
REPAIRS 

 AIR CONDITIONING SERVICE 
& REPAIRS 

90 Jervois Street 
TORRENSVILLE  SA  5031 
 
Contact: STEVE or MARK 

PHONE: 8234 1981 
 
E: goughmechanical@iprimus.com.au 

 
 
 

We are Tool 
Specialists- 

That’s all we 
do!! 

   Email: sales@saalltools.com.au 

We are a South Australian owned private family 
company that buys in LARGE quantities and we 
ALWAYS pass these savings onto YOU! We pride 
ourselves on knowing how to talk with confidence to 
trade and business people. 

HAMPSTEAD GARDENS: 

259-261 North East Road 
Phone: (08) 8266 0999 

                      FAX: 8369 0323 

 

Welland: 

75 Grange Road 
Phone: (08) 8424 3311 

     Fax: 8424 3399 

   SA ALLTOOLS 
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MEMBERSHIP 
Subs are due on 1 July in the year your current 
membership expires. If the date on your 
membership card (and the list below) shows 2011 
or before then you need to renew NOW 

Subs are still $5 for one year or any multiple 
thereof eg $20 for four years. 

All subs are to be forwarded to the Membership 
Member CPL Bob Matthew (40 Ashbourne Ave 
KINGSWOOD SA 5062).  Please include details of 
your date of birth as we need it to apply the “over 
75 year rule”.  

Remember not to send cash through the post as we 
have cases of this going missing with Australia Post. 

According to the records, the following persons 
are financial members of the Association: 
 

Honorary Life Members 
 

Mike Culley, Dutchy Holland, Eddy Kaminski, Bob 
Killoran, Grant Kuchel, George Robinson,  David Turner  
 

Current Members 
 

Wally Ade (2010), Milton Ahrens (2013), Frank Aldous 
(Over 75), Jeff Allen (2008), Heath Arblaster 
(2013),Graham Arthy (2011), Peter Badcock (2010), 
Matthew Barrington (2010), Joe Barton (Over 75), 
Richard Beare (2009), Gavin Bellis (2010), Paul Berk 
(2012), Wayne Birch (2009), Philip Birkett (2012), John 
Black (2014), Helmut Bohn (2013),James Boulton 
(2009), David Brand (2015), Shane Buckley (2012), 
Roger Burzacott (2013),Robert Butler (2012), Nicholas 
Cashman (2012), Robert Castle (2012), Dave 
Cawthorne (2009),Ian Chambers (2012), Craig 
Chatterton (2008), Marcellin Chee (2010), John Clark 
(2012), Trevor Clerke (2015),Geoff Coat (2018), Brian 
Cogan (2014), Don Collins (2012), George Cooke 
(2011),Phillip Coppin (2011), John Corkran (2013), Ian 
Coulter (Over 75), Peter Cox (2011), Ron Coxon OAM 
(2011),  George Craig (2014),  Bob Davis (2021), Gavin 
D’Cruz (2008), Roy Dotter (2012),Marek Dubovinsky 
(2012), Chris Duffield (2011), Nick Ebbs (2014), Len 
Edwards (2008), Mick Ellis (2014), Bluey Etheridge 
(2011), Kym Everett (2013), Andew Ferguson (2011), 
Ken Field (2010), Jim Fisher (2013), Brian Flavel 
(2014), Jan Gancarz (2013), Charlie Gauci (2010), Bob 
Gell (2014), Nick Gogilis (2013), Steve Gough (2010), 
Steve Gould (2011), Bob Gourley (2008), Tony Gow 
(2012), Steven Grigg (2008), Robert Hansford (2012), 
Jock Hart (2012), Don Harvy (2015),Anthony Harriden 
(2012), Arthur Hasse (2013), Norm Hay (2012), Greg 
Hay (2015), Colin Haynes (2014), Jim Hendrickx 
(2008), Tony Hinton (2011), Brian Holmes (2015), 
Darryl Horner (2010), John Howard (2011), Gary 
Howell (2013), Rodney Hussey (2013), Christopher 
Jackson (2011), Graham Janz (2011), Juris Jaudzems 
(2014),Ian Jeisan (2015), Jeff Johns (2011), Lindsay 
Johnson (2013), Ben Jones (2010), Eric Kelly (2014), 
Bob King (Over 75), Geoff Kohler (2011), Hans Larsen 
(2008), Alf Lee (2014), Lou Leeuwrik (2011), Greg 
Lowe (2013), Chris Macintosh (2036), Steve Maher 
(2008), Alan Marks (2011), Trevor Martin (2011), Bob 

Matthew (2011), Bob Mathews (2011), Reg Mc Coll 
(2010), Alan McGregor (2008),  Fred McInerney (2015), 
Philip McKelliff (2012), Pete McKenzie (2011), Buzz 
Meakes (2010),Jake Meaney (2011),Gary Meinhardt 
(2011), Terry Monten (2011), Ian Moody (2014), Ron 
Moran (2011), Don Morgan OAM (2014), Richard Moyses 
(2014), Barry Naulty (2013), Ian Nicholls (2010), Gary 
Nicolescu (2020), Sam Nowak (2011), Jim Nurse (2010), 
Troy Oakes (2013), Dave O’Brien (2013),Peter Oliver 
(2014), Alex Oschmanns (2013), John Owen (2014), 
Frank Owen OAM (2013), Dick Pailthorpe (2011), Doug 
Pammenter (2012), Nick Papanikolaou (2020), Geoff 
Parker (2013), Trevor Parrott (2012), Roger Parsons 
(2014) David Pearce (2011), Lionel Penley (2015), Rex 
Perry (2011), Stuart Phillis (2010), John Raftery (2011), 
Chris Rajasingham (2013), Hank Ramm (2016), Mick 
Reeve (2013), Pete Reynolds (2011), Greg Robinson 
(2014), Bill Roch (2011), Greg Rosser (2011), Dennis 
Rowlands (2028), Ray Ryan (2017), Perry Sangster 
(2014), Brian Sayers (2009), Barra Schmidke (2013), 
Jack Separovic (2012), Glendon Shaw (2011), Dave 
Shelly (2009), Harold Shipp (Over 75), Bob Silcock 
(2011), Craig Smith (2008), Chris Smith (2010), Victor 
Sobotnik (2011), Walter Soroka (2014), Max Sparrow 
(2012), Debbie Spicer (2009), Ian Starick (2014), Murray 
Stock (2012), Penny Stone (2009), Donald Sutherland 
(2013), James Szpunar (2012) , Ian Taylor (2011), Paul 
Teague (2010), Howard Terry (2012), Noel Thomas 
(2011), Jim Thomas (2010), Robert Thompson (2012) , 
Dick Tischer (2017), Ken Treloar (2014), Donald 
Tremethick (2013), Graham Tweeddale (2013), Keith 
Tyler (2012), Damien Van De Velde (2011), Mark Van 
Oostveen (2011),P Walker (2011), Mark Warde (2009), 
Eugene Wasilenia (2010), Bruce Watson (2011),   
Marcus Wauchope (2010), Bruce Waye (2010), Alan 
Webb (2010), Paul Weir (2011), Graham West OAM 
(2010),Richard Whippy (2012), Brett Wilkeson (2013), 
Craig Williams (2008), Warren Williams (2012), Alan 
Wilson (2008), John Wilson (2011), Betty Winstanley 
(2012), Pat Wright (2012), Brian Yelds (2017), John 
Zander (2012), Pete Zander (2012) 
 

Associate Members 
 

Edna Brown (2007), Marg Culley (2012), Pam Gaskin 
(2011), Anne-Michelle Howell (2010), Christine Kuchel 
(2017), Joan Lorraine (2010), Judy Turner (2012) 
 
 

CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
 

Please inform the Secretary, CPL Bob Matthew, or a 
member of the Committee of Management of any change 
of postal address or email address. Please note the 
changes in the Committee – including contact detail 
changes. 
 
 

Disclaimer 
The thoughts and opinions expressed in the articles in 
this Newsletter are those held by the individual writers 
and contributors, and are not necessarily those of the 
President, the committee, the Association members, or 
the Editor. The spelling of names, groups and places are 
as given to the editor and the editor apologizes if they are 
in any way incorrect.  
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2011 ANZAC DAY MARCH 
Monday 25

th
 March 

WW2 MEET HERE 

OTHERS  MEET HERE 


